At the Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 7th January 2013 at 7.30pm

Present: 
   Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)
               Mr. P Simmonds (Vice Chairman)  
               Mr. B. Barber               
   Mr. A. Parry

   Mr. M. Quine 

               Mr. J. Steel
   Mrs V. Swinburn 

   Mr. M.Wedd   
  Cllr. R. Bass, 
  Cllr. A. Davies
  Cllr. P Swinburn            
              Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Prior to the start of the meeting the chairman wished those present a happy new year.

Apologies: Mrs. A Carver and Mrs J. Faiers      

Declaration of Interests: None
Minutes: It was proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd December 2012 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Davies reported that the main issue remained the budget with a zero increase likely for 2013/14. A grant of £3.2 million was likely to fund highway maintenance. Wichenford PC had raised the need for a reduced speed limit to reduce accidents on bend on the B4204, which would need a 40mph limit on the approach to the village. It was thought that a limit would increase the number of road signs but do little to reduce speeds / accidents.
Mrs Carver had suggested she could organise a litter pick and sought funding for equipment etc. There was a possibility that Cllr Davies could provide match funding until 31st March at the latest, the matter to be discussed at the next meeting and a request for volunteers be included in the newsletter.

There was discussion about whether additional development sites should be suggested as part of the SWDP consultation process and whether such suggestions could lead to an overall increase in development. No action was agreed at this stage.
District Councillors’ Report: The district councillors’ report had been circulated prior to the meeting. There was discussion about the certificate of lawfulness for the caravans at Temple Laugherne Farm, Cllr Bass to look into the matter. It was reported that MHDC faced a grant cut of 22% for the coming year and that an increase of 1.99% in the MHDC precept was unavoidable.
Matters arising:
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: There was discussion about the footpath from the post office to Hallow Lane. The vegetation had been cut back but the surface was uneven. The clerk to obtain quotations for resurfacing.
Highways: There was concern about a large tree which was leaning dangerously on the B4024, Martley road opposite the church. The clerk to write to Mr Maund asking for his co-operation to make it safe. 
Allotments:  The clerk reported the changes which had occurred.
Anti Social Behaviour: No report.
Village Hall: Grants were being sought by the HMC for windows in the hall which required replacement.
SWDP: Cllr Swinburn explained that Hallam Land Management may be holding discussions with MHDC about development proposals and that the parish council may wish to be present. It was agreed that a sub committee would be formed to represent the council comprised of Mr Simmonds, Mr Wedd, Mrs Beard and Mr Barber.
Neighbourhood Planning: It was suggested that if adjoining parishes used the same questionnaire it would be possible to analyse the needs etc of a wider area thus lending additional weight to any submission made at the forthcoming EIP. It was agreed that because of time constraints the LBPC questionnaire would go out with the newsletter and this would form the basis for a Community Plan, this could be produced relatively quickly as opposed to a Neighbourhood Plan which would take some time to produce and be expensive. Copies of the questionnaire will be sent to adjoining parishes. It was also agreed that the Steering Group would prepare the Draft Submission document of the SWDP for consultation and that the P.C. should request a slot to speak at the examination in public of the plan.    
Broadheath Common: It appears that the drain pipe underneath Sling Lane is partially obstructed by a gas pipe and does not therefore work adequately. It was suggested that the gas company be asked to remove the obstruction. An existing no parking sign would be moved and a new one erected in Sling Lane to discourage parking on the common edge.
Vicarage Green:  No report.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   It was reported that the Churchyard hedge was overhanging the footway and needed attention.
Correspondence: None.
Planning applications for consideration:
Applications:

12/01662/FUL, Peachley Court Farm, Peachley Lane Recommend Approval subject to concerns about the type of fencing and the environmental impact of any lighting being addressed satisfactorily. 
Decisions:


12/00995/FUL, Heath Grange Farm, Grange Lane: Approved
Finance: a) Accounts for payment, It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Steel and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Open Spaces Society – Annual subscription                                         £45.00            

2. Lower Broadheath Memorial Hall –Hire 1/10/12, 5/11/12 & 3/12/12  £48.00

3. HMRC – Clerk’s income tax 5/10/2012 to 5/1/2013


  £300.20

4. M Davis – Norton internet security




  £24.99

5. Severn Trent Water Ltd – Allotment water 22/6/12 to 29/12/12
 £145.16

6. M Davis – Print Community Plan Documents



  £3.42

b) to consider discretionary rate relief for the post office:
            It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Parry and resolved to support the application for discretionary rate relief for the Post Office. No contribution is required from the parish council for the current financial year
Any other business: None


Date of Next meeting: 4th February 2013 at 7.30pm.                     
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